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File:1410-04 
 
October 3, 2016 
 
 
Lana Popham 
MLA, Saanich South 
4085 Quadra Street 
Victoria, BC  V8X 1K5 

 Andrew Weaver 
MLA, Oak Bay – Gordon Head 
219 – 3930 Shelbourne Street 
Victoria, BC V8P 5P6 

   
Rob Fleming 
MLA, Victoria-Swan Lake 
1020 Hillside Avenue 
Victoria, BC V8T 2A3 

 Carole James 
MLA, Victoria – Beacon Hill 
1084 Fort Street 
Victoria, BC V8V 3K4 

 
 

Dear Sirs and Mesdames: 
 
Support for Increasing Student Housing at the University of Victoria 
 

This letter is to confirm that on September 19, 2016 Saanich Council considered the attached 
September 12, 2016 report from Councillor Fred Haynes regarding the supply of on-campus 
student housing, and resolved as follows: 
  

“That Council  
1. Send a letter to the Premier of British Columbia and to the Ministers responsible for 

Housing, Finance and Advanced Education requesting they undertake the necessary 
changes to remove barriers to the University of Victoria and other campuses of secondary 
education in BC that wish to move forward on increasing the supply of student housing; 
and 

2. Send letters to the same effect to the University of Victoria, Camosun College, the Mayors 
of Oak Bay and Victoria, the Capital Regional District Chair and local MLAs.” 

 

An excerpt of the meeting minutes is attached for reference. 
 

Council thanks you for your consideration and looks forward to your response. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Sharon Froud 
Deputy Legislative Manager  
 

dh 
 

Attachment 
 
cc: Mayor and Council 
 Councillor Fred Haynes 


